የትህ∆ት ነና ∆፫ ኇ ሷቕጋ፫ቪት ነዕና kiggartuijingit illinniaartulirijikkut nunavuumi COALITION OF NUNAVUT DEAs

TELECONFERENCE APRIL 10, 2007 MINUTES

Executive Present: Jeeteetah Merkosak Chairperson

Christa Kunuk Dino Bruce

Bernard Putulik Sr. Ron Tologanak Jesse Idlout

Coalition Support: Alice Ladner

Teleconference Start - 3:30

1. Coalition Budget

The Coalition has received approval from the Department of Education (DoE) for funding in the amount of \$34,000.00 for the 2006/07 fiscal year. Agriculture Canada under their Networking Program has also approved \$40,000 for the 06/07 and 07/08. fiscal years, both to support the Coalition in building capacity to operate as an non-government organization in support of District Education Authorities. The Coalition in now in a position to become more pro-active. A cash flow for fiscal years 2006-07 and 2007-08 previously e-mailed to the Coalition Executive was reviewed and discussed.

The Coalition discussed setting rates for work performed on behalf of the Coalition. **Motion # 10-04-07-01 that** the following base fees and salaries for Coalition work be approved:

Professional Fees: \$65.00-\$85.00/hour:

Translation/Interpretation Costs: \$40.00-\$60.00/page or hour:

Accounting Services: \$75.00-\$100.00/hour;

Administration Costs: \$40.00/hour;

and that until further notice, all financial expenditures of the Coalition go to the board for

approval.

Moved by: Bernie

Seconded by: Christa Kunuk PASSED

2. Review of Coalition Developments since January 2007

Katherine Trumper joined the teleconference.

Since January 2007, when the Executive last met, the following developments have occurred:

- Coalition By-laws were developed and passed
- The Coalition applied for and received Society Status
- Chairperson gave a presentation on a proposed governance model for education
- Letters exchanged with Minister of Education on a governance model
- Coalition applied for and received approval on Federal & GN funding (see above)
- Coalition raised concerns with the Dept of Education on the implementation of the

Bilingual Education Strategy.

- Coalition examined issues on Education Act from the perspective of GN & NTI.
- An update letter was sent to all MLAs and DEAs.
- Coalition has written DOE requesting that a meeting of all DEAs be held preferably before summer 2007. The meeting of all DEAs will allow Coalition to hold an AGM and update DEAs on the work of the Coalition.
- A letter was written to all DEAs requesting \$500 to support the work of the Coalition.
 Only six of the 26 DEAs have paid the \$500.00 which the Coalition has requested for membership.

3. Sivuniksaliurijiit - Paving the Way Forward for a Parents Voice in Nunavut Education

The Coalition has prepared a draft document – Sivuniksalirijiit: Paving the Way Forward for a Parents Voice in Nunavut Education – which will be sent out to all DEAs so they know what the Coalition is doing. The document can also be sent to any DEA that calls or e-mails with questions about the purpose of the Coalition. Executive members should provide comments or recommended changes to Alice this week. Once the document is finished and approved, it will be translated and sent to all the DEAs. A letter will be included stating that any of the communities who wish to do so may translate the document into their own dialect.

4. Coalition Communications Strategy

The Coalition is now in a position to prepare a newsletter, website other communication tools to reach out to all the DEAs across Nunavut. The Executive felt that a newsletter is the best method of communicating with all the DEAs. Jeeteetah and Dino will do a radio show in the next two weeks to help explain the Coalition to all the communities. Alice will contact CBC to make arrangements.

5. Inuit Language Protection Act

The Bill has been tabled in the Legislative Assembly. Members of the Legislative Standing Committee will be visiting some Nunavut communities to seek comments on the Bill. They will be in Pond Inlet tomorrow (Wednesday, April 11). Jeeteetah has been invited to attend the meeting. NTI has advised the Coalition of their concerns over the education provisions that are in the Bill, and has asked the Coalition to raise concerns on Inuit Language Education during consultations. A copy of the consultation schedule and NTI concerns will be sent out to the Executive tomorrow.

Other Business – Replacements for Ron Tologanak and John Illupalik

The members were asked to e-mail suggestions they have for replacements for Ron Tologanak and John Illupalik as they have resigned from the Coalition.

It was agreed that all documentation discussed in this teleconference would be mailed to Jesse Idlout as he is not presently connected to the internet.

Meeting finished at 4:30 p.m.

Date	Chairperson
 Date	Office Administrator